Kehilath Jeshurun Bulletin 117 East 85th Street - New York City

February 27th, 1942

Adar 10, 5702

A HAPPY PURIM TO ALL

Purim in the Synagogue

Monday night we usher in the joyous festival of Purim. In our Synagogue that is always a special occasion. The Cantor will officiate at the Magiliv Services that night and the Magiliv will then be read with the usual accompaniment of groggers and sound-makers which our lusty children delight in.

Uniform prayer-books and Magillahs with English translation will be provided for all. Men and women alike will be able to follow the entire service and of course arrangements have been made to accommodate the children.

Please come with your entire family and bring your friends along. Purim is the affirmation of all believing people that tyranny must ultimately be defeated. Your participation in the service will be evidence of that affirmation and conviction that the tyrants of our day will also speedily vanish.

A Purim Invitation to the Children

A cordial invitation is extended to the children of Kehilath Jeshurun and their friends to attend the reading of the Magillah Monday evening, March 2nd, at 6:45 o'clock. A special section of seats will be reserved for them in the synagogue and "groggers" will be distributed so that they may remember Haman in the traditional way.

Dedication of Plaques Impressive Service

Last Tuesday evening a most impressive service was held in our synagogue in connection with the Dedication of the new Memorial Tablet and the Unveiling of Memorial Plaques.

The service included the presentation of the Tablet by Mrs. Jacob Rudd, President of the Sisterhood and the acceptance by Mr. Saul J. Lance, Treasurer of the congregation. Rabbi Lookstein gave the memorial address and appropriate prayers and music were rendered by Cantor Fingeroth and the Machtneberg Choir.

On the special tablet on the rear wall of the synagogue plaques were unveiled for the following: Moses and Rachel Davis, Nathan and Rachel Hutkoff, Bernhard Feifer, Elias Gottfried.

On the regular Memorial Tablet plaques were unveiled for the following: Edward P. Bernard, Anna Feifer, Jacob Feldberg, Jacob Fischel, Libbie Galler, Samuel and Rose Glass, S. Herbert Golden, Rabbi Aaron Hyman, Harris and Bertha Mayer, Dr. Jacob S. Pofcher, Jules Pregel, Arthur Rothstein, Herman I. Rosenthal.

RABBI LOOKSTEIN WILL PREACH THIS SABBATH AT 10:30 A.M.

JEWISH REACTIONS TO ANTI-SEMITISM

A PURIM SERMON

Synagogue Officials

Toseph	H	Lookstein	Rabbi
		Fingeroth	Cantor
Ioseph	E.	Adler	Sexton

Officers of the Congregation

Max I. Etra	President
Dr. Henry A. Rafsky	Vice-President
Saul I. Lance	Treasurer
Abraham R. Winer	Secretary
Jacob H. Alpert	Comptroller

Schedule of Services

Lighting of Candles	
SATURDAY — Shabbat Zac Morning Services Weekly Portion: Tezaveh Exodus 27:20-30: 10 Deuteronomy 25:17-19	9:00 A.M.
Haftorah: I Samuel 15:2- Mincha Services A Discourse in Yiddish W Mincha	6:15 P.M.

Monday, March 2nd — Fast	of Esth	ner
Evening Services	6:15	P.M.
Maariv Followed by the		
Reading of the Magillah	6:45	P.M.

,	Tuesday, 1	March	3rd	- Purim		
	Morning				7:15	A.M.

Daily Services

MORNING	7:15	and	8:15	A.M.
SUNDAY MORNING			8:30	A.M.
EVENING			6:30	P.M.

Yahrzeits for the Week

ADOLPH BERNHARDT BENJAMIN LEVY JACOB LEVY JOSEPH POLSTEIN SAMUEL SCHWARTZ

Our Best Wishes

This Sabbath we will celebrate the Bar Mitzvah of Jay Leibel, son of Mr. and Mrs. Emanuel S. Leibel. We wish the parents and the Bar Mitzvah many years of health and good fortune.

Sisterhood Meeting

The next meeting will be held this Monday, March 2nd, at the home of Mrs. Fred Margareten, 650 West End Avenue. All members are urged to attend, for matters of the utmost importance will be discussed.

Congratulations

The Sisterhood extends sincere congratulations to Mrs. Harry Etra and Mrs. Alfred Kahn, both of whom are celebrating birthdays this week, and wishes them many more years of health and happiness.

Bazaar News

Last year at this time we had collected sufficient merchandise to open our Bazaar. This year the response has not nearly reached the proportions of previous years. We are not oblivious of the fact that there is a definite shortage of merchandise. But we are, at the same time, aware of the fact that every mercantile house has something damaged, soiled, or old. Our appeal is not for new merchandise alone. We can utilize what the manufacturer cannot sell. We therefore urge all those who can, to help us.

We are grateful to the following for their generous contributions: Barclay Knitwear, J. Freezer & Sons, Paul Cohen & Co., Morris & Co., Supreme Infants Wear, Cisco, Inc., Falcon Mfg. Co.

The Passover Appeal

Contributions have already begun to come in, in response to the Passover Appeal published in our last week's bulletin by Rabbi Lookstein. Personal letters have been sent to all our friends. Our slogan this year is "Passover Relief to every suffering Jew who can be reached." We need \$2,000.00 which means that each one must increase his last year's contribution by 50%. Checks should be made payable to the Benevolent Fund and sent to the office without delay.

BETTER HURRY BEFORE IT'S TOO LATE . . . !!!

SEND YOUR RESERVATIONS IMMEDIATELY FOR THE

GALA PURIM CHARITY CARNIVAL Sunday, March 8th - 6:00 P.M.

In the Social Hall of the Synagogue

There Will Be:

A DELICIOUS BUFFET SUPPER — EXCELLENT ENTERTAINMENT A VARIETY OF GAMES - and - LOADS OF FUN

EVERYBODY WELCOME

— Admission \$1.00 —

Schedule of Events

Saturday, Feb. 28th — Talmud Class,

Library, 5:15 P.M. Monday, March 2nd — Sewing and Knitting Class, Social Hall, 10:30 A.M. Monday, March 2nd - Sisterhood Meeting, Mrs. Fred Margareten, 1:30 P.M. Monday, March 2nd - Reading of the Magillah, 6:45 P.M.

Tuesday, March 3rd — Purim. Tuesday, March 3rd — Park East Youth Group Meeting, Social Hall, 8:45 P.M. Tuesday, March 3rd — Nutrition Course, Social Hall, 2:00 P.M.

Wednesday, March 4th — Girl Scout Meeting, Social Hall, 3:30 P.M. Thursday, March 5th - Nutrition Course,

Social Hall, 2:00 P.M.

Sunday, March 8th - Gala Purim Charity Carnival, Social Hall, 6:00 P.M.

Books for Our Men in Service

The first large carton of books collected by our Sisterhood was sent to the local library for distribution amongst our men in service. This does not mean that we are through collecting. Many more books are needed. Gather them from your neighbors and send them to the synagogue office, where they will be packed for shipment.

Men's Club News

The Dr. Chih Meng forum meeting of February 18th was without doubt one of the most informative and illuminating in our history. Interest in the speaker was at a high pitch because of the timeliness of his subject in addition to his personal contacts and experiences in the Pacific area of the war. A very large and enthusiastic attendance enjoyed the proceedings.

Our thanks goes to Mr. Thomas Bornstein who generously donated the refreshments

Ramaz Academy News

On Friday morning, February 27th, at 10:15 o'clock, Ramaz Academy students will present their annual Purim program. This year the chorus and the children of the upper grades will offer "Purim Streamline," a full-length Operetta, which promises to be a real treat.

Parents and their friends are cordially invited to attend.

Parents and students of the Academy will be pleased to know that one of their former teachers, Mrs. Saul Toder, nee Rose Cohen, has just given birth to a daughter. Congratulations and our best wishes for a long and happy life to Lois.

REMEMBER

The Annual BAZAAR AND RUMMAGE S A L E

Send your old or new merchandise to us — Give us names of firms to solicit

> HELP THE SISTERHOOD HELP OTHERS!



Park East Youth Group

The next meeting of the Park East Youth Group will be held in the social hall of the synagogue Tuesday evening, March 3rd, at 8:45 P.M. There will be featured a demonstration in hypnotism by the well-known hypnotist, Dr. Leo Tanenbaum. Dancing and other entertainment will follow.

All young people are cordially invited to attend this Purim meeting.

Shomre Hadath Annual Purim Affair

The seventh annual Purim affair of Shomre Hadath will take place on Saturday, March 7th, at 9 P.M., in the Grand Ballroom of the Community Center, 270 West 89th Street. The program will consist of an original play with members of the organization participating. Dancing will follow. Tickets in advance are \$1.10; if purchased at the door, \$1.35. Tickets may be procured from the President, Mr. Irwin H. Lipstadt, 100 West 72nd Street.

RIVERSIDE

MEMORIAL CHAPEL

WITHIN THE REACH OF ALL

For three generations the finest in funeral service and facilities . . . at a cost in keeping with your circumstances.

76th Street and Amsterdam Avenue ENdicott 2-6600

Far Rockaway, L. I. 1250 Central Avenue FAr Rock. 7-7-100 Comply with strictest orthodox requirements Miami Beach, Fla. 1236 Washington Ave. Miami 5-7777

CHARLES ROSENTHAL